
 

 
 
September 22, 2021 
 
The City of San Antonio 
ATT: Mr. Jorge Figueroa, Procurement Specialist III 
Finance Department – Purchasing Division  
Jorge.Figueroa@sanantonio.gov  
 
RE: Waste Management Reference Letter 
 
Dear Mr. Figueroa, 
 
The City of Universal City grants an exclusive franchise agreement to Waste Management to 
include: 
 

• Residential service for automated collection of 96-gallon trash and recycle carts. This 
includes twice per year collection of brush and bulky waste items. 

• Special concierge collection of residential household hazardous waste items. 
• Commercial collection of large containers for City office, related facilities and 

commercial customers within the City. 
• Landfill disposal services and Material Recovery Facility processing services for solid 

waste collected within the City. 
 

Waste Management has been an environmental service provider for the City of Universal City 
for over 20 years. The partnership with Waste Management has been in conformance with the 
standards of our past agreements, so much so that the City of Universal City recently entered into 
a new agreement with Waste Management. 
 
If you desire more information concerning these services, do not hesitate to contact me at 210-
619-0705 or by email at CityManager@UCTX.Gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kim M. Turner 
City Manager 
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